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May 2, 2022 

Dear Families, 

It looks like our long, cold, wet, spring will come to an end as temperatures are supposed to hit 

the 20s by the end of the week.  There have been lakes and rivers of water in the school yard 

and even some small leakage inside the school.  Our maintenance personnel have put extra 

pumps to use, pumping water from outside the building and from the sump pits to try to keep 

us drier in and around the school.  Rubber boots and extra clothing are still recommended for 

the next little while. 

Community members may have seen an ambulance at the school today because a child was 

injured on the playground. The first responders looked at the child and determined they did not 

need to go to the hospital by ambulance. The child will be fine, and the parent took them to be 

looked at by a doctor. 

Please mark in your calendar that the school spring picture day will be May 17th. 

Staff and students have been very excited because some clubs and field trips are taking place 

again.  

If your child will not be returning to West St. Paul School in the September, please call the 

school to let us know. 

We will have our first Parent Advisory Committee (PAC) meeting this year on May 17th. We will 

provide childcare for the evening. We will begin at 6:30 and end at 7:30. Parents are invited and 

encouraged to attend. This is a great opportunity to meet other parents and find out more 

about what's happening at your child's school.  The meeting will take place in Red River Hall and 

the children will meet in the upstairs kindergarten classroom. 

Get out and enjoy the warmer weather! 

David Ingram Jenny Macdonald 

Administrators 
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